
Newsletter— 19th September 2025 

DATES FOR THE DIARY: 

Wednesday 24th September—

Post 16 College Starts 

Friday 26th September— 

Year 11 College starts 

Wednesday 1st October 2pm to 3pm— 

Primary Coffee afternoon 

Thursday 2nd October– Primary Swimming 

Starts. (Not Duck or Puffin) 

Thursday 2nd October 2pm to 3pm— 

Secondary Coffee afternoon 

Friday 3rd October 2pm to 3pm— 

Post 16 Coffee afternoon 

Tuesday 7th October– 

P16 PE  at Scotch Horn Starts 

Monday 20th October - Friday 26th October - 

Parents Evening 

Friday 24th October– Term 1 Ends 

SIGNS OF THE WEEK 

 

 

TEAM OF THE WEEK! 

This week’s Team of the Week 

are: 

P16: Grace P, Miles, Alex U 

KS4: Leo, Riley, Liam H, Ruby 

KS3: Harry, Henry, Lucas, Thomas R, Elsie 

Primary: Jack SM, Benji, Oliver, Sully, Luke, 
Louie, Nelson 

Creative Arts: Sophie 

 

WELL DONE!  

 

 



P16 CAREERS 

What a fun week for Careers in 
Post16. In P16TM and RM we    
started our ‘Working With Others’ 
unit where we plan to work as a 
team on a group enterprise project 
which will be a Spooky Halloween 
Sale! We started with a team     
building project which was really fun, 
we had to work together to make a  
4 legged animal (which had to stand 
up) and each group had to guess 
what the animal was. The creations 
were exceptional and the names 
were unique and rather hilarious!  

 

In P16IO we enjoyed singing songs about jobs, enjoyed 
bucket time with bubbles and fidgets toys. We dressed up 
as builders which was great fun and we learnt our sign of 
the week which was ‘help’. The class also told each other 
their likes and dislikes, surprisingly Maths was so popular 
amongst the group and of course singing and dancing.  

 

The staff have loved seeing the year 12 and 13 students 
welcome the year 11 new additions to the building. They 
have been great role models and have enjoyed showing 
the new pupils what we do in Post16. It has been great to 
see new friendships form and hear lots of laughter in the 
hallways. Here’s to a great year.  

 

The pupils have also been looking at potential trip destinations for 
Independence lessons next term. The list looks very exciting, some 
ideas were; The cinema, bowling, swimming and Costa Coffee! 

 

PARENT GOVERNOR  

 

We currently have  parent governor vacan-
cies here at school. If you are interested or 
would like more information please contact 
Toby Willis our chair of governors at  

twillis@ravenswoodonline.org.uk 

 

P16 DEPARTMENT NEWS 

P16 have shown excellent team work and sports skills 
playing Boccia in PE. They ensure everyone joined in 
and had a chance to play. They have been working 
hard identifying both positive and negative activities 
they can/do in their spare time and will be sharing a 
PowerPoint they have each made on pets this Friday 
in English.  



 

HEADLICE 

 

We currently have confirmed cases of head lice in school, Please check your child’s hair and then re-

fer to the Department of Health’s Head Lice fact sheet: http://access.health.qld.gov.au/hid/

InfectionsandParasites/Parasites/headLice_fs.asp 

Your local pharmacist can provide advice regarding head lice treatment options and head lice combs.  

To reduce your child’s risk of getting head lice, make sure that long hair is tied up and discourage 

children from sharing their brushes and combs and having head to head contact with others.  

Because head lice need close head-to-head contact to spread from one person to another, to reduce 

the spread of head lice, teachers will discourage students from activities which may involve head to 

head contact.  

Remember - Anyone can get head lice – they have no preferences for cleanliness, hair colour, hair 

type, ethnicity or age.  

 

http://access.health.qld.gov.au/hid/InfectionsandParasites/Parasites/headLice_fs.asp
http://access.health.qld.gov.au/hid/InfectionsandParasites/Parasites/headLice_fs.asp

